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President’s Message 
 

Well, it’s good-by to an old year and hello to a new one.  Two thousand fifteen was a 

successful one for the League as we welcomed new members, ran successful forums and took 

stands on important issues such as the water crisis, and urban sprawl.  This coming year should 

be an exciting one with the National Presidential election looming as well as state and local 

elections and state propositions to study.  We also will be studying higher education and 

hopefully coming to consensus as well as rewriting a position statement for our local positions 

concerning water.  I hope that many of you will be able to join in on these activities.   

 

A big thank you goes to Lynne Fenderson for hosting our annual Holiday Fling again at 

her lovely home. Those in attendance were treated to good food, delightful company (each 

other) and a great speaker in Sue Richardson.  This area is fortunate to enjoy such a unique 

venue to host great films and events.  We were unaware that the State Theater is the only such 

place in the Valley.  It is greatly due to Sue’s enthusiastic and competent leadership that the 

State has been able to flourish and become an increasingly valued part of this community. 

  

I wish you all a very Happy New Year and look forward to a fun and productive year. 

             

        Seena  Rhine, President LWVSC                                                                   

                                                                

Money in Politics Study 
2016 will start with a bang!  Not only will we be launching the Higher Education Study at Lunch and 

Learn in January, but will also be holding the consensus meetings for the Money in Politics Study in January.  

This study has three multi-part questions: the first asks what should be the goals and purposes of campaign 

finance regulation; the second set of questions deals with the extent First Amendment protections apply to 

campaign finance; and the third deals with methods of regulating campaign finance.  We will begin our 

consensus discussion on January 13 at 6 PM at Marie Bairey’s prior to the January board member.  

Depending on the extent of discussion, we may need to hold a second consensus meeting later in January.  

Money in Politics is a subject many of us feel strongly about and this is our opportunity to have input in 

shaping the League’s efforts.  Come and make sure your views are heard.   

 

         Mary Giventer, Vice President 
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COUNTY OFFICERS 
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Seena Rhine 

president@lwvstanislaus.org 

 

Vice President 

Mary Giventer  

Vp2@lwvstanislaus.org 

 

Secretary 

Marie Bairey 

secretary@lwvstanislaus.org 

 

Treasurer 

Margie Neder 

treasurer@lwvstanislaus.org 

 

DIRECTORS 

 
Finance Drive 

Michael Fuller 

Membership 

Open 

Action – State and National 

Tiffany Gordon  

Action - Local 

Open 

Board Administrator 

Lynn Kelso 

Public Relations  

Wendy Scott 

Voter Service 

Marsha Blomquist 

voterservice@lwvstanislaus.org 
Voter Editor 

Karrie Bullock  

newsletter@lwvstanislaus.org  

Nominating Committee 

Ann Krabach 

Stella Beratlis Co-Chair  

 

 

OFF-BOARD 

Voter Service 

Marsha Waggoner 

Web Master 

Richard Jacobs 

Lunch and Learn 

Ruby Hennessey 

Hanna Renning 

 

 
Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box E, Modesto 95352 

209-524-1698 

www.lwvstanislaus.org 

 

Measure G, Citizen Oversight Board 
 

League of Women Voter of Stanislaus County has been asked to serve on 

the Oversight Board, and had selected Richard Jacobs to be our 

representative.  Recorded here is an account of the meetings thereof. 

 

     The first official meeting of the “Safer Neighborhoods Community 

Advisory Board” was held in afternoon of December 9, at 1010 10th 

Street.  This is the current incarnation of the former “Citizen Oversight 

Board,” which apparently went by the wayside with the defeat of Measure 

“G”.  Mayor Marsh committed to seeking the Board’s input on use of one-

time discretionary funds and in providing revenue forecasts. The city 

intends that the Board provide “community insight,” assist in 

collaboration and so forth to help improve neighborhood safety. 

 

     The major presentation was by police department brass on the plan to 

buy a small fixed-wing aircraft, as reported in the Modesto Bee.  The 

presentation was well done and quite convincing regarding the advantages 

of spending one-time money on this project.  Apparently, an airplane has 

several advantages over a helicopter in terms of expense, speed, and 

relative silence.  Interestingly, the sophisticated on-board camera 

equipment would actually cost more than the 2-seater craft itself. There 

was a long discussion, but the Board did not, as a body, express a position 

pro or con. 

 

     Draft bylaws were distributed and will be discussed in-depth at the next 

meeting (as yet unscheduled, but probably in January).  At that time, a 

chair and vice-chair will be selected by the group.  Comment: in my 

experience, bylaws invariably take a long time to work out, so I expect it 

will be well into the Spring before these are finalized. 

 

                                 Richard Jacobs, Webmaster LWVSC 
 

 

Ending the Culture of Violence 

 
The Ending the Culture of Violence speaker series will continue on 

Thursday, January 21, at 7 PM, at the Modesto Library.  The speaker 

will be Heather Sherburn, former Principal at Orville Wright Elementary 

School.  Heather is known for her outstanding leadership, not only on the 

school campus but throughout the neighborhood, to address the needs of at-

risk youth.  Heather will share her insights on what can be done to make a 

difference in the lives of these young people.   
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Spotlight! Ellen Meyer 

 
This third installment features longtime League member Ellen Meyer, who characterizes a tradition of activism and 

community involvement. Spotlight! is a bi-monthly article that seeks to highlight Leagueôs most important asset: 

 our members.  

   
Ellen Meyer services the Episcopal Diocese of San Joaquin as Administrator. As part of the diocesan staff, Ellen serves the 

Bishop and Canon and works with the Treasurer and Chancellor.  Ellen is responsible for the office management serving the 

needs of clergy and laity.  She currently is the coordinator of the Diocesan Parish Audit Review Committee and the B+E+S+T 

Province Representative for Province VIII. 

 

Ellen grew up in Sacramento, California and attended St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church where her family was very active. 

Ellen received an Associated Arts degree from American River Junior College and a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business 

Administration-Management at Humboldt State University. 

 

After graduating, Ellen was hired in the Kmart Apparel training program and managed two stores in Orange County and one 

store in Phoenix, Arizona.  Later her career led her to stores in northern Colorado and finally to district manager in San Joaquin 

Valley. While raising her children, Ellen worked in personnel at Macy’s training new associates. Ellen assisted opening a 

trendy furniture and accessory store as manager and assistant buyer.   Most recently Ellen was an associate with an advertising 

agency in Modesto, CA and worked with sales, ad campaigns, bookkeeping and office manager, and later worked with a 

political consultant before serving with the Diocese of San Joaquin. 

 

Ellen enjoys volunteering in the community. She has been a member of the League of Women Voters of Stanislaus County 

for 23 years and served as President 2007-2010.  Ellen Meyer’s mother Beverley Meyer is a member of League of Women 

Voters and was President of the Sacramento County League in the late sixties. You can say that League runs in the family. 

Ellen is an active Rotarian with Modesto Rotary Club and is a graduate of the Modesto Chamber’s Leadership Modesto 

program. Ellen has served on the Modesto Salary Setting Committee created as part of the Modesto City Charter Review. 

Ellen enjoys history (she is in a history book club), the arts, and gardening. She has two children, now young adults, Derek 

and Carolyn. 

 

 

Ellen Meyer, League of Women Voters  

Stanislaus County 
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  CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

(Check Website for Updates) 

 

  

Wednesday, Jan. 13th 

6:00pm-6:30pm 

Money in Politics: Consensus 

Discussion with consideration of calendaring further discussion. 

Marie Baireyôs house (see below). 

Wednesday, Jan. 13th 

6:30pm-8:00pm 

Board Meeting 

Hosted at Marie Baireyôs house.  Please call (209) 524-1698 for 

directions or for  a ride. 

Thursday, Jan. 21st  

7:00pm-8:30pm 

Ending the Culture of Violence speaker series, guest Heather Sherburn. 

Modesto Library, basement. 

Thursday, Jan. 28th 

12:00pm-1:30 

Lunch & Learn: Speaker Mary Giventer  on Higher Education Study. 

Ridgways Restaurant. Chefôs Choice, $13.00. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voter Service 

 
     On December 3rd and 4th members of The League of Women Voters Stanislaus County assisted California 

State University Stanislaus (CSUS)  with a student body election.  Students were asked if they would favor 

raising tuition fees in order to build a new student union complex.  Seventy-three percent (73%) of the 

students casting their ballots voted “Yes”.  The increase in fees may begin in 2019. 

 

     Thank you to the following League members who participated in this event:  

 

Ellen Dunbar,   

Michael Fuller,   

Mary Giventer,   

Mercedes Hart,   

Margie Neder,    

Colleen Norby,   

Hanna Renning,   

Seena Rhine,   

Marsha Waggoner, and   

Marsha Blomquist. 

 

 

http://www.lwvstanislaus.org/
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League of Women Voters of Stanislaus County 

P.O. Box E 

Modesto, CA   95352 

 

 

 

 

The League of Women Voters, a non-partisan political organization, encourages informed and 

active participation in government, works to increase understanding of major public policy 

issues, and influences public policy through education and advocacy. 


